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30 October 2017
Mr Lionel October
The Director General
Department of Trade and Industry
PO Box X84
Pretoria
0001

Dear Lionel

RECOGNITION OF ADDITIONAL GROWER’S ASSOCIATIONS IN THE SOUTH AFRICAN SUGAR INDUSTRY

The G6 Growers Association has been well aware of the ongoing dispute between the South African Canegrowers Association (SACGA) and the South African Farmers Development Association (SAFDA). More recently, it has come to the attention of the G6 Growers Association that the DTI, through its recent engagements with various sugar industry stakeholders, is considering recognising both SACGA and SAFDA in the sugar industry legislative instruments on the basis that both associations will accrue 50% of the growers levy and both associations will have 50% representation at the Council of the South African Sugar Association (SASA). The G6 Growers Association also understand that the Portfolio Committee on Trade and Industry has resolved to engage with all stakeholders involved in the sugar industry and has arranged a meeting with various sugar industry stakeholders on Friday, 10 November 2017, in Parliament, Cape Town. 

On this basis, the G6 Growers Association urgently request the DTI to also consider recognising the G6 Growers Association as a third legitimate growers association having a recognised following of small scale black growers in six mill areas and humbly request the DTI to suggest to the Portfolio Committee on Trade and Industry that the G6 Growers Association are also afforded an opportunity to make representation to the Portfolio Committee on Trade and Industry on Friday 10 November 2017. 

We would also like to remind the Director General of the DTI Industry that on the 18th of October 2016, we as the G6 representing huge number of Small Scale growers accompanied by South African Canegrowers team members led by Tim Murray the former Chairman of the SA Canegrowers, we presented our case before the Director General in which we emphasized the strong feeling of G6 that we are not represented by SAFDA but represent our selves.

At the very same meeting with the Director General of the Department of Trade and Industry we emphasized categoricaly that we have nothing to do with SAFDA hence we have got no bad feeling and attitude towards SAFDA as long as they don’t claim our rights as representatives of the Small Scale sugar cane growers because no one can represent us as the Small Scale cane growers without us being involved. 


Should you require any further information on the representation of the G6 Growers Association and / or its activities please don’t hesitate to contact myself. 

The G6 Growers Association looks forward to your response at your earliest convenience.



Kind regards,

Chairman: G6 Small Scale Cane Growers Association
MA Ntombela - 0760124249
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